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WELCOME AND HAPPY TRAINING EVERYONE! 
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INTRODUCTION 
 
Our Club was formed in 1969 to cater for those owners of purebred dogs who were 
interested in trailing their dogs to Obedience Trial standard and has been very successful in 
this regard.  On being granted affiliation with the Victorian Canine Association in 1979, all 
breeds whether registered or not have been accepted. 
 
 
 

CLUB RULES 
 
 All dogs should be kept on leash at all times, excepted when given permission to 

work off leash in class. 
 
 Handlers wishing to leave their dogs tied up on the Club grounds should only do so 

if their dogs are safe with people especially children. No dog may be tied up where 
it can reach another dog. 

 
 Dogs in season should not come down to training for four weeks. This does not 

mean you should stop the training of your dog.  
 
 Dogs must be immunized against distemper and canine hepatitis before coming to 

classes. This should also be renewed yearly.  
 
 A dog suffering from any illness or skin problems should not be brought to classes 

until a Vet has pronounced the condition not contagious. 
 
 Handler must remove their dog’s excreta from the training area – implements are 

provided. 
 
 Physical punishment of dogs is not permitted in training classes. 
 
 Instructors have authority over their classes and may ask a member to take their 

dog out of class if it is disruptive. 



 
 Instructors are not permitted to handle and train a member’s dog in class. 
 
 While at the grounds before and after classes please control your dogs.  
 
 Also hitting of other people’s dogs is not allowed. 
 
 If Committee considers a dog to be aggressive then that dog must wear a muzzle 

while at the training ground. 
 
 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 
 
Hello Members 
 
I would like to welcome all old and new members to the Club and wish you all the best for 
the year.  If you have any questions about your dog or training please ask your Instructor.  
We are here to help with the training of your dog.  Please remember our Instructors all 
volunteer their time to help you each Sunday.  
 
A big thank you to our new committee for coming aboard and helping out for the coming 
year.  Our first event for the year will be our family fun day on the 20th March and sausage 
sizzle.  All family members welcome, starting 9.00 am. Simpson Park Mitcham you will find 
the flyer elsewhere in this newsletter.  
 
There is tea, coffee and biscuits supplied free after class, so please stay back and get to 
know your committee and fellow members. 
 
There will be no training on Easter Sunday the 27th March, back to normal training the 
following Sunday.  
 
Happy Training 
Brian Arter 
 
 
 

MEMBERS 
 
New Members 
 
Sue & Joe Gurk Malik German Shepherd Dog 
Jean Madden Darcy Shetland Sheepdog 
Noni Rawlins Millie German Shepherd Dog 
Catherine & Piers Hardiman Harry Collie Rough 
Meggan & Luke Arthur Nygma Golden Retriever X Labrador 
Misha & Bob Scott Kuko Kelpie X 
Nancy John Zacary & Marlie  Cavoodle 
Kiara Colaneri Marlie Cavoodle 
Janine Mathew &  Ellie Border Collie X 
Rebecca Neilsen Ellie Border Collie X 
Hannah Datton Colin Welsh Terrier 
Norma Gowzgleg & Molly English Springer Spaniel 
Dustin Noonan Molly English Springer Spaniel 
Justin Morris & Jasper Labrador Retriever 



Jonas Heldmark Jasper Labrador Retriever 
Sonia & Robert Mervilli Rocky German Shepherd Dog 
Kirsty Shields Maggie Old English Sheepdog 
Wendy & Hannah Brodribb Femke Rottweiler 
Deb Culter Fifi Poodle 
Robert & Maureen Galli Jesse Golden Retriever 
Kylie Lloyd Ruby Groodle 
Lisya Dobransty   
Sharon Coldrey Rocky Jack Russell Terrier X 
Lisa David Rylie & Dakota German Shorthaired Pointer 
Jordyn & Blaine Sturzenegger Dakota German Shorthaired Pointer 
 
Renewals - Welcome Back 
 
Jane Butcher Vasco & Saffie Rottweiler & Staffie 
Judith Heath Chanel Toy Poodle 
Briar Sutherland Kai & Bear Shiba Inu & Associate Dog 
 

Renewals are now due in the month you joined for 2016 
 
 
 

OBEDIENCE TRIAL DATES FOR 2016 
 
Club Date 
Sothern Obedience Dog Training Club Double Trial 19th March 
OTEC State (Obedience trial 26th March 
OTEC State (Rally trial 27th March 
Ballaarat Dog Obedience Club Obedience & Rally trial 9th April 
Weimaraner Club (Restricted trial  17th April 
Geelong Obedience Club (3 Rally trials 17th April 
Croydon & District Obedience Dog Club 24th April 
Wangaaratta K & O Dog Club (Rally X 2 14th May 
Wangaaratta K & O Dog Club Double Obedience Trial 15th May 
Berwick Obedience Dog Club Rally am & Obedience pm 15th May 
Labrador Retriever Club of Vic Restricted 15th May 
Mornington Obedience Dog Club (Rally & Obedience Trial 22nd May 
Geelong Obedience Club 3 Rally trials 28th May 
Bairnsdale Dog Club Rally & Obedience trial 11th June 
East Gippsland Obedience Dog Club (Obed & Rally Trial 12th June 
Gippsland Obedience Dog Club 2 Obed & 2 Rally Trials 13th June Monday 
Hastings & District Obedience Dog Club (Obed & Rally 18th June 
Broadmedows Obedience Dog Club (Rally & Obedience 26th June 
Warranambool Dog Training School (Double Obedience 2nd July 
Geelong Obedience Dog Club (Obedience trial 9th July 
Geelong Obedience Dog Club (Obedience trial 10th July 
German Shepherd Dog Club (Open Obed & Rally Trial 16th July 
OTEC State Trial Obedience Trial 6th August 
OTEC State Trial Rally Trial 7th August 
Wangaratta K & Obedience Dog Club (Obedience trial 13th – 14th August 
Westernport Obedience Dog Club ( Obedience & Rally trial 20th August 
Bendigo Obedience Dog Club (Obedience & Rally Trial 21st August 
Moorabin & District Obedience Dog Club (Obed & Rally 28th August 



 
Eastern Suburbs Obedience Dog Club 2011 Calendar 
 
FEBRUARY  7th Training Starts  
FEBRUARY 14th Committee Meeting 
MARCH 20th Fun Day 
MAY 29th  Committee Meeting 
JUNE  18th ,19th ,20th Tracking Trial 
SEPTEMBER  11th Fun Day  
OCTOBER 2nd Committee Meeting 
OCTOBER 16th Obedience Trial 
NOVEMBER 6th Committee Meeting 
DECEMBER 11th Last Day of Training & fun Day 
 
For Updates To This Calendar Please Consult Your Newsletters 
 
 

AROUND THE OBEDIENCE & TRACKING EVENTS 2015 - 2016 
 
Briar Sutherland & Bushland Riko (Kai) at Southern Obedience Dog Club 15th November 
2014 gained their second pass towards a rally Excellent Title with a qualifying score of 96 
points and 3rd place. 
 
Briar and Kai attended Mornington Obedience Dog Club 24th May 2015 and gained their last 
pass in Rally Excellent with a qualifying score of 85 points and 2nd place this gave Briar & 
Kai their Rally Excellent Title. 
 
Leonie Wallace & Benson took themselves off to the last trial of the year Croydon Obedience 
Dog Club on 6th of December 2015 and gained their second pass towards their Novice 
Obedience Title with a qualifying score of 180 points and 4th place. 
 
Rodna Beveridge & Goldnymph (Buddy) Broadmeadows Obedience Dog Club 28th June 
2015 gained their second pass towards Novice Obedience Title with a qualifying score of 
181 points. 
 
Rodna & Buddy also went to Croydon Obedience Dog Club on 6th December 2015 and 
gained their last pass with a qualifying score of 177 points this gave Rodna & Buddy their 
Community Companion Dog Title. (CD) 
 
Congratulations to the teams of Briar & Kai, Leonie & Benson, Rodna & Buddy. 
 
If you and your dog have not been mentioned then please give your results for the next 
Newsletter thank you. 
 
All articles etc, for Newsletter to be given to Andrea Sciberras   
 
Disclaimer: 
The Eastern Suburbs Obedience Dog Club Inc. cannot be held responsible for comments made by non- office bearing 
members of the Club, any statement not authorized by an office bearer, adverting material nor any representations published in 
the pages of the Eastern Suburbs Obedience Dog Club newsletter. 
 
 


